



MINUTES

Meeting of the Woolverstone Parish Council

Thursday 11th April 2019 7.30pm at Berners Hall

1. **Apologies:** Jen Young, Elspeth Iskander, Simon Quantrill, David Wood, Derek Davis
2. **Attendance:** Simon Pearce, Allison Glading, Phil Mayhew, Simon Kent
(Lorraine Wildbore, Jean Rogers)
3. **Declaration of any prejudicial interest** – Phil Mayhew
4. **Matters raised by Parishioners.**
None
5. **Minutes**
14th March 2019 – proposed – Simon Kent, seconded – Allison Glading
6. **Matters Arising**
Anglia Water – will monitor the problem with the overspill of sewage in to the pond.
Spring Lodge – the external lights will be managed. Jose will attend the next meeting, there remains an issue with parking.
Thanks to Simon Quantrill for printing the conservation village booklet. Kathryn Deaton to send an email.
7. **Reports from District and County Councillors**
David Wood
Circulated prior to the meeting. No specific points to highlight.
Derek Davis
No report.
8. **Village Meeting 4/11 Feedback**
Allison Glading – good meeting. How does Geoff envisage working with the Parish Council?
Jean Rogers – the architect was repetitive and focused on his staff rather than the project,

thought SWOT analysis was good.

Lorraine Wildbore – the architect did not get to the point and should have referred to the map. There needs to be a second village survey.

Kathryn Deaton – without a plan of the house sizes and styles any decision cannot be made.

9. Housing Survey

We need to do a more detailed housing survey. Simon Pearce presented a document he had prepared "Overview of Woolverstone Housing – past and present".

Simon Pearce suggested we need to do a further housing survey. This was agreed. Allison Glading suggested we need a draft housing survey for the next meeting.

10. Annual Parish Meeting Date

Parish Council Meeting – 9th May - 1930

Annual Parish Meeting – 16th May - 1930

11. Finance

Precept received, money from Ganges and money from Chelmondiston for their share of the re-calibration of the speed camera. Balance of £4600 excluding the recently received precept. £2343 to be paid to Berners Hall Management Committee.

12. Correspondence

None

13. Planning.

None

14. Berners Hall

Elsbeth not here.

15. Friends of Woolverstone

Open gardens – 9th June – 7 gardens currently confirmed, hoping for 9.

16. G Mayhew Development Proposal

Discussion followed. It was decided that we must have a village plan.

Our next key job is to amalgamate the responses from the village meeting and to feed back to the village and Geoff Mayhew. Being realistic development will happen in the village but the final decision will be Babergh's. We need to highlight that we are unique and look at what best complements this.

17. AOB

None.

Meeting closed at 21.30

Signed:

Simon Pearce, Chairman.